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Dear Church Family: 

We are now surely entering autumn, when the 
temperatures dip, the days shorten, and the colors 
all around us explode against the darkening, 
graying skies. We are now performing the rituals 
that bring us confirmation of the end of summer in 
our yards and gardens and every aspect of our 
lives. Fall is and always has been a busy season, 
whether in agriculture or industry, at school or at 
home, and does not often allow us time for 
reflection or rest. There is work to be done. 

This fall, we encounter new ordeals and new 
obstacles to our established patterns. We move 
through this season cautiously and anxiously. 
Perhaps much of our lives have settled into 
something approximating normal, such that the 
strangeness of it all appears only in the peripheral 
vision of our days. Our lives and relationships 
have been mediated by screens almost completely 
through the spring and summer, and we’ve grown 
accustomed to it – if not satisfied with it. And, 
besides, there is work to be done. 

The upheaval of the last seven months, beginning 
with the eruption of the coronavirus pandemic and 
the cascading events that proceeded from it and 
unfolded alongside it, has marked this year as one 
unlike any other, certainly in my lifetime. We have 
been confronted with great challenges, and we 
have been forced to meet them with strength, 
courage and wisdom, and also with hope, faith, 
and mercy. Even as we are overwhelmed by  

 

events, we are called to respond to them. After all, 
there is work to be done. 

Here at Wilbraham United, every fall we begin 
again our program year. The atmosphere in 2020 
is different; the methods of meeting and 
communication have changed; our ways of 
welcome and our extravagant hospitality are 
adapting. But we are still celebrating, still coming 
together, still striving to live out our faith – in 
God’s love and mercy, in Christ’s gospel message, 
and in the Holy Spirit’s presence with us and 
promise to us. Even with our doors closed, we still 
offer ourselves to God, to one another, and to the 
community and world outside those doors. How 
could we not, when there is work to be done? 

We are building God’s beloved community, 
sharing Christ’s liberating message, preaching 
peace and practicing mercy. We are finding new 
ways to dig deeper and reach out further. We are 
continuing to walk with God and another, whether 
six feet apart or through the internet, into God’s 
promised future for us. God works with us, and 
the Holy Spirit works on us, strengthening our 
steps and inspiring our souls. Let us have hope in 
despair, and faith amid trials, and bring God’s love 
to the world. There is work to be done. 

Blessings, 

Pastor Chip 

October 
2020 
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“ 
 

Action, Action, We Want Action!” 
 

Those among us who were cheerleaders or spent time at sporting events 
“back in the day” are familiar with the old cheer “A-C-T (clap, clap-
clap) I-O-N (clap, clap-clap) action, action, we want action.”  We were 
also reminded in a recent sermon that we need to put our words into  
actions.  Well, one would think that during a pandemic that things 
would slow down a bit.   However, we are “full steam ahead” at       
Wilbraham United Church with plenty of action.  
 
CHURCH SCHOOL 
 
Our classes will begin on Sunday morning at 8:45 as we spend our first 
Sunday getting re-acquainted.    Our Church School ZOOM classes will 
meet per the schedule that has been included in this Branchline on page 
four.  If you did not receive an email from me, please let me know so 
that I can get the information to you.   We will have a pick-up morning 
on Saturday, October 17.   This is when you can get your at-home 
Church School materials.    I will also send home a video and the    
family pages as we did during the spring quarantine.   
 
BEDTIME BIBLE STORIES 
 
Our Bedtime Bible Stories will return on Facebook Live on Tuesday, 
October 6.   This segment will kick off our Church School theme each 
week with a reading of the Scripture story we will use.  Wilber the 
Chicken will also return (under protest, according to his handler) to add 
to the stories with a special message or phrase.  You never know what 
will come out of Wilber’s mouth.   We also hope that you’ll remember 
the Bible Story each week.     
 



 

 

  
 

Action, Action, We Want Action!”  
Cont. 

 
 

DRIVE-THRU TRUNK OR TREAT 
 
As house-to-house trick or treat has been discouraged this year due to the 
pandemic, we have come up with this safe event that will be sponsored by 
the Education Commission. The kids can put on their costumes, have their 
parents drive them through, collect candy at various spots, and then get out of 
the car for a socially distanced photo.    
However, we need your help (time to take action.)   
 
• Candy donations (we need a lot of candy!  You can drop it off on Saturday, 

October 24 from 10-noon.) 
• People to decorate their car trunk (or a table) to give out candy (we need 

many volunteers here.).  Of course, you will be able to be socially         
distanced.  Contact me or Shelly Capen if you can help. 

• We will need Canned Food collectors as we are also collecting canned 
food for the Survival Center that day.  

• Please invite your families!  We want to offer Extravagant Welcome to as 
many as possible.   

 
As always, if there is anything that I can do for you, please do not hesitate to 
contact me at christianed@wilbrahamunitedchurch.org. 
 

Peace and love, 

Paul 
Rev. Paul B. Nesbit 
Associate Pastor 
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Church School 
Fall-Advent-Christmas 2020 

 

 

Zoom Times 
 

  Pre-K/K/1         8:45-9:00 
 Grades 2-3         9:00-9:15 
 Grades 4-5           9:15-9:30 
  Grades 6-8          9:30-9:50 

Sunday Worship  10:00 (Facebook Live/Live Stream) 
 

Class materials will be ready for October 18 for parents to use when there is 
no ZOOM class.   

  
Videos and Family Pages will be sent each week starting October 11.    
Emails with ZOOM links will be sent on the Saturday before class.   

DATE Topic/Scripture ZOOM or NO ZOOM 

October 4 Parable of the Vineyard 
Matthew 22:15-22 

ZOOM  

October 11 The Wedding Banquet 
Matthew 22:1-14 

NO ZOOM 

October 18 Paying Taxes 
Matthew 22:15-22 

ZOOM  

October 25 The Greatest Commandment 
Matthew 22:34-46 

ZOOM  

November 1 Be Humble 
Matthew 23:1-12 

ZOOM  

November 8 Ten Bridesmaids 
Matthew 25:1-13 

ZOOM  

November 15 Parable of the Talents 
Matthew 14-30 

ZOOM  

November 22 Sheep and Goats 
Matthew 25:31-46 

ZOOM  

November 29 Thanksgiving Weekend 
First Sunday of Advent 
Be Ready; Mark 13:24-37 

NO ZOOM 

December 6 John the Baptist Prepares the Way; 
Mark 1:1-8 

ZOOM  

December 13 John the Baptist Proclaims Jesus’ 
Coming; John 1:6-8, 19-28 

ZOOM  

December 20 Angels Visit 
Luke 1:26-28 

ZOOM  

December 24 Jesus is Born 
Luke 2:1-20 

NO ZOOM 

December 27 Simeon and Anna 
Luke 2:22-40 

NO ZOOM 
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Did you know that Handbells are a descendant of church tower bells? The 
church buildings in the early 17th century were the center of the town. The bell 
or bells rang when there was a death, a birth, when the ovens were hot so you 
could come and bake your bread, or even when there was an invasion. Over 
time more bells were added to the towers. Change ringing emerged as a new 
musical expression. Change ringing is when all the bells are played without    
repeating the order of them. On 3 bells there are 6 variations. 1x2x3, on 5 bells 
there are 120 variations and on 12 bells there is an astonishing 479,001,600 
variations  
  
The patterns must be played from memory and it requires physical and mental 
stamina. It takes practice.....lots of practice. But it gets cold in those bell towers 
and it bugs the neighbors. The solution was to have smaller “practice” bells that 
could be played indoors without incurring cease and desist orders from the   
villagers. Soon Hand Bell playing became an art in itself.   
 
English handbells (that’s what we have) were brought to America by the Peak 
family in the 1830s and in 1840, P.T. Barnum created the Swiss Family Ring-
ers. There was no Swiss connection at all except for the attire of the ringers.  
In 1923, Margaret Shurcliff of Boston organized the Beacon Hill Ringers.  
 
I will never forget the televised change ringing at the conclusion of Princess  
Diana’s funeral. The ringers at Westminster Abbey incorporated half muffled 
bells in the change pattern as is the English custom at funerals. You can You-
Tube this to hear it.  
 
A complete peal of 4 bells (24 changes) requires a couple of minutes; one of 12 
bells (479,001,600 changes); about 40 years. And you thought the pastoral 
prayer could get long! Change ringing is a little known but interesting acousti-
cal application of mathematics.  
 



 

 

Starting Tuesday, October 6… 

Bedtime Bible Stories 

 

 

Tuesdays at 7:15 p.m. 
Join Wilber the Chicken and Rev. Paul on 

Facebook LIVE! 
 

Our Bedtime Bible Stories will coordinate with our 
Church School Classes each week.  Be sure to 
“like” Wilbraham United Church on Facebook.   

October 2020   VISIT US ONLINE  wilbrahamunitedchurch.org 



 

 

SEPTEMBER 27, 2020 PLEDGE INCOME REPORT 
 

Annual Pledge Income Budget:  $225,000 
Pledge receipts through September 27:  $166,000 

We thank you for your gifts. 
   

While we do not have the final September reports, we want to provide a September 27 estimate 
of where we stand and some projections. Pledge income through September 27 contains 
$71,367 from full-year pledge donations.  When we amortize these full-year gifts to evaluate 
giving after about three quarters, we find that pledge income is about $20,600 less than ex-
pected for the ytd budgeted amount. 
   
We are now 39 weeks into the budget year and an additional concern is that we have budgeted 
expenditures that exceed our budgeted income by $14,763.  We are falling seriously behind in 
pledge income and not making any progress on this additional deficit.  
  
We have not seen the uptick in giving that usually occurred in September when people return 
from vacations.  Looking ahead, this budgeted income shortfall will be compounded if the    
corona-virus restrictions extend through the end of the year.  If there is no further loss of pledge 
income and if Holly Fair, Thrift Shop, Shopping Cards, Plate Income, Room Use and Special 
Income remain closed or restricted, a rough estimate of budgeted income shortfall is about 
$46,000, which with the budgeted deficit becomes about $67,000.  While the $56,200 SBA 
Payroll Protection Loan Program Loan will offset some budgeted and unbudgeted (Weekday 
Nursery School) salary expenses, it is apparent that we will end the year with a deficit, given 
that WUC committed to cover the Weekday Nursery School expenses through their 2019-2020 
fiscal year.  We realize that this is a difficult time for many people, but have to continue to ask 
“What can you do to help solve the budget deficit?”   
 
Status reports reflecting your pledges and other giving through September will be prepared for 
mailing in October. 
  
The response to the worship events planned and so beautifully presented by Pastor Chip,    
Reverend Paul, Mark and Deb has been wonderful, as has the generosity of people to the out-
reach collections at WUC.  We have much to celebrate.  
   
Please prayerfully consider how you can help and, again, thank you for your gifts.  
 
Your Finance Commission 
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Please Join us for a Drive-by 

 

Saturday, October 31, 2020 

Wilbraham United Church 

2:00-3:30 p.m. 
❖ We are collecting non-perishable food items as well! 

❖ Everyone is welcome! 

❖ Facemasks and social distancing required for participation. 

❖ We will have some nut-free treats. 

❖ All trick or treaters will stay in the car until the… 

❖ Free photo op at the end of the drive-thru. (This is when you can 

get out of the car!) We will email you the photo!!  

❖ Please contact Rev. Paul or Shelly Capen at 

christianed@wilbrahamunitedchurch.org if you have questions.  
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Are you looking for another way to serve your 

church, God, and community? 

 

Consider supporting Loaves and Fishes! 
 

Every third Thursday of the month at 11 am 

volunteers from this worthwhile ministry gather to deliver 
dinners and desserts to the South Congregational Church 

in Spfld. Stuart Johnsen makes casseroles while additional 
volunteers make cakes and transport the food.  In usual 

circumstances, the food is served by members of this 
mission to those in the community who are underserved 

and unhoused. Currently due to the Coronavirus 
pandemic, our volunteers are not serving the food. 

 
If you are interested in baking casseroles or in a larger role 

in Loaves and Fishes, please contact Stuart Johnsen. 
Please contact Judy Hoffman if you are interested in 

baking or Nancy Peck to assist with transporting food. If 
you are interested in making a donation, please send to 

WUC with Loaves and Fishes on the envelope. 
 

Judy - Email: imjrhoffman@hotmail.com,  
Phone: 413-596-8353  

Nancy – Phone: 413-596-6952 
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\ 
St. Cecelia’s Annual Take out  

Dinner to benefit 
The Community Survival Center 

 
Tickets are $15  

Forms are available for you to mail in by 
Oct. 11th 

 
Meal: Pork, vegetables, potato and  

chocolate cake 
 

The Knights of Columbus hope to raise $4,000. 
Donations accepted. Check to Knights of Columbus 

10195   c/o  St Cecilia's Church, 42 Main St. 

 
 

Please contact Phyllis Walsh at 
pwalsh44@charter.net or 596-6674 for forms 

and information. 
 



 

 

The Outreach Commission will be donating 
 

$1000 to Habitat for Humanity 
$600 to Loaves and Fishes  

From the Outreach Endowment  

Can Tab Collection to Benefit  
Shriner’s Hospital & 

Ronald McDonald House 
 

Please drop off your can tabs during Pastor Chip’s  
outdoor office hours on  

Wed. and Thurs. between 11:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m. 
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Belinda Forbes, Global Ministries Missionary to Nicaragua 
belindagbgm.blogspot.com 

 
 For surely I know the plans I have for you, says the Lord, plans for your welfare and 

not for harm, to give you a future with hope. Jeremiah 29:11 (NRSV)  

Greetings, 

Friends and Supporters of Mission in Nicaragua! 

First and foremost, my hope is that you are all keeping safe and healthy in 
this challenging time of the coronavirus pandemic. I have been able to connect 
with many of you at online worship services, Bible studies, and “Zoom social 
hours” as well as through personal emails and messages. These virtual con-
nections have helped me understand the concerns of local congregations as 
they consider returning to in-person worship and activities...or not, and the 
ongoing issues of maintaining church budgets, schools reopening, elections 
and the devastation caused by the pandemic in some local communities. I am 
grateful for this time of sharing and feeling included as your missionary.  I 
want to say thank you to United Methodist Churches for your ongoing support 
of missionaries through Global Ministries, which allows me to continue to serve 
on your behalf in Nicaragua at my place of assignment Accion Medica Cristiana 
(AMC). Read below for updates on how we, too, are living and responding to 
this new reality. 

 

Prayer Requests 
• For AMC's mobile dental health care which will resume in September 
• For AMC's ongoing health projects and the positive impact on people's lives 
• For those around the world whose lives have been turned upsidedown by the    
pandemic and who are in need of hope, support and community 
• For Nicaragua and its ongoing, unresolved, polarized political situation 
• For the election process in the United States and overseas votors as they               
figure how to get their ballots in on time 

Belinda Forbes, DMD 
Global Ministries Missionary from the US to Nicaragua  
Global Ministries Advance #12109Z 
 
Assigned to Accion Medica Cristiana Advance #14846A as the In-
ternational 
Liaison for Community Health and Cooperation 
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Hi Y'all, 
Wilber the Chicken here with a fun 
activity that will test your powers of 
observation. I've been bouncing 
around the church building lately. 
Let's see if you can guess where I've 
landed. Some locations will be easy to 
figure out; other spots might be a 
little trickier to figure out.        
The answers will appear on page 23 in 
the Branchline. 
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Sunday, October 4, 2020 

11:00a.m.-12:30p.m. 
Wilbraham United Church 
Front Lawn (park in front) 

 
All animals and pets are welcome! 
Humans are asked to wear a mask and maintain                         

social distancing protocols. 
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Judy Hoffman         Oct. 4 
Jim Trimble             Oct. 9 
Jane Godfrey                          Oct. 10 
Nancy Schenk             Oct. 18 
Ralph Carew            Oct. 26 



 

 

We are going to assemble another all congregation video 
(similar to the Peace Project video) for Thanksgiving Sunday.  
Send in a video of yourselves expressing thanks or what you’re 
thankful for, or a picture of yourselves that is appropriately 
autumnal, or harvest based (picture with a pumpkin, or out in 
a pile of leaves). We’ll weave those together to be shared with 
all during our Thanksgiving Sunday service.  
 

Videos or pictures will need to be submitted by                        
November 6th  to be included in the video.                          

The length of your submission should be under 30 seconds. 
(That’s a lot of time!) 

 
Some hints for a good quality shoot: 
• Film in a location where there is a lot of light on your face(s). 

Outside is a great place to film on a partially sunny day. The 
lighting source should be in front of you and behind the 
camera (the other way around makes for a dark shoot!) 

• Film somewhere where it is relatively quiet. Traffic noise 
makes it hard to bring out a good sound quality on            
video.  Likewise stay away from a windy day! 

• Remember who your audience is!  Think about what joy you 
are giving others in our church family by giving them the  
opportunity to see your faces and hear your voices. We’re all 
missing each other and this is one way we can (sort of) be  
together. Therefore, don’t think of this as a chore. Think of it 
as that greeting to your neighbor on a Sunday morning      
before or after church! 
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It’s a good idea to do a test shot first and then watch    
it to make sure you’ve got a good focus and enough 

sound in your video. 
 
Videos or pictures should be sent to:  
Deb at thedebtrimble@gmail.com  
with the subject line Thanksgiving video.   
 
Please make sure your name(s) are included in the 
body of your email so we know who to include in the 
credits. 
 
We will also have a filming opportunity available 
sometime soon at the church for those who are not 
comfortable doing filming on their own (probably dur-
ing the next drive thru) . Otherwise, if you aren’t leav-
ing your home and would like someone to come film 
you there, we can do that as well.   
 

Reach out to the church office, or our pastors to        
arrange an appointment! 



 

 

October 2020   VISIT US ONLINE  wilbrahamunitedchurch.org 

We want to thank all of you who have continued buying cards through 
our program to help support our church! It really does make a            
difference for our operating budget, so we thank you! Please continue 
to keep it in mind. I know it's challenging...out of sight, out of 
mind...but until we meet again at our beloved church on Sundays, we 
are happy to find a way to get you your cards to make grocery, gas, 
pharmacy, coffee, take out and home improvement purchases. 
 
Looking for other ways to help? We are currently carrying a hefty    
supply of inventory. Who would have thought this pandemic would 
have lasted this long?! So if you are already going, or plan to be going 
to any of these places of business, please consider buying any of the  
following cards we have in stock. It would be wonderful to not have 
this money tied up in our stock box, but helping the church earn some 
precious dollars. We would be happy to deliver!! Please contact Connie 
at cdstiefel@gmail.com or call/text her at 413-949-1057.  
 

The following cards are available for purchase: 
 

Chipotle (3@$10) 
Cinemark (4@$25) 

Dunkin (7@$10 and 8@$25) 
Home Depot (8 @$25 and 6@$100) 

Olive Garden (3@$25) 
Panera (3@$25) 

Regal Cinemas (1@$25) 
Starbucks (2 @$10 and 7@$25) 

Subway (3 @$10 and 1@$50) 
Uno's (5@$25) 

 
These are in addition to our best sellers (Big Y, Stop&Shop, CVS, Amazon, 
Lowes, Walgreens and Walmart which are always available), so if you are in 
a position to purchase these cards for now or in the future (Christmas gifts 
perhaps?), we would really appreciate it!! 
 
Thank you, 
Connie, Lisa, Candy, Kathy and Tim 



 

 

 
The Piecemakers, normally a quilt-making group, have morphed   
into a mask-making at-home group over the past several weeks         
because of needs arisen by the Covid19 pandemic. They are fortunate 
to have two additional women who have made and donated masks.  
They have created nearly 600 masks to date!  Early on they gave 
masks to St. Francis Hospital, Mercy Hospital, Glenmeadow in 
Longmeadow, the Mental Health Association, Orchard Valley and 
Church Without Walls in downtown Springfield.  More recently they 
have given masks to Life Care in Wilbraham, Armbrook Village      
assisted living in Westfield, Ludlow town nurses, Loaves and Fishes 
workers and clients in Springfield and have now expanded to    
members and friends of Wilbraham United Church.  
 
Since nearly everyone in Massachusetts is supposed to be wearing a 
mask when out in public and not able maintain six feet of distance 
between people, members are continuing to work on this project.  If 
church members or friends need masks or know of any organization 
that needs them, please notify: 
 

Rev. Paul at christianed@wilbrahamunitedchurch.org.   
 

Thank you to all the women who have been contributing to this  
project. They are Pam B, Candy D, Joyce E, Judy M, Marcia M,   
Nancy P, Judy P and Suzanne Z.  We really appreciate all you have 
been doing!!!   
 
Thank you also to Pastor Chip and Rev. Paul for their support. 
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• Church School via Zoom from 9:00-10:00 a.m. 
 
• Watch our Sunday morning Worship service at      
10:00 a.m. on Facebook Live 

 
• Afternoon Tea with Rev. Paul on Tuesdays at 
Rice’s from 3:30-4:30 p.m. 

 
• Bedtime Bible Stories with Rev. Paul and friends 
on Tuesdays at 7:15 p.m. on Facebook Live! 

 
• Outdoor office hours (back lot) with Pastor Chip 
on Wed. and Thurs. from 11:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m. 

 
• Watch our Wednesday Evening prayer service at    
7:15 p.m. on Facebook Live 

 
• Ice Cream and Conversations with Rev. Paul at 
Rice’s from 6:00-7:00 p.m. 

 
• Participate in our monthly supply drives 
 
• Socially distanced drumming circle on Thursdays at 
6:30 p.m. in the Sanctuary 

 
• Visit our website to stay up to date on events, 
hours, bulletins and our monthly calendar 

 
• As always, feel free to call us at 596-2511  
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Please continue to send 

in your notes of gratitude 
and your thank you’s.  

 
We will be working on a 
Gratitude project near 

Thanksgiving. 

 
Beautiful sky  

over  
Women’s  
Evening  

Fellowship 

Join Rev. Paul each week at  
Rice’s Fruit Farm 

 
Tuesdays: Afternoon Tea  

and Conversation 
 

Thursdays: Ice Cream  
and Conversation 
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Would you, a family member, or friend like to receive this 
newsletter by mail?  If so, please contact 

admin@wilbrahamunitedchurch.org  
or call Aimee Walat at 413-596-2511 ext. 100. 

 
 

We would be happy to send along a copy of the 
Branchline and share all the great happenings here at  

Wilbraham United Church! 

Our Thrift Shop continues to be closed and is not  

accepting donations until further notice.  

We are always thinking of you and are so  

thankful for all of your support.   

We look forward to when we can be together again.   

Donna and Nancy 
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Who needs the 

words when you 
can just “wing it” 

Coming up in 
November’s Branchline… 
 
• New WUC member Spotlight (could be you!) 
• Pictures of our amazing congregation 
• Riveting news articles 
• Adorable clip art 
• And more Wilber sightings! 
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See if you can match 
the  

locations to the  
pictures of me: 

 
Bell 

Stage curtain 
Sunday School Rug 
Fallen trees in park-

ing lot 
Bell table 
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Daily Lectionary Scripture References -October 2020 (Year A) 

Thurs. Oct. 1  
Psalm 19 
Exodus 23:1-9  
Colossians 2:16-23 

Fri., Oct. 2 
Psalm 19 
Exodus 23:14-19 
Philippians 2:14-18; 3:1-4a 

Sat., Oct. 3  
Psalm 19 
Exodus 23:10-13 
John 7:40-52 

Sun., Oct. 4 
Eighteenth Sunday after Pentecost 
Exodus 20:1-4, 7-9, 12-20 
Psalm 19 
Philippians 3:4b-14 
Matthew 21:33-46 

Mon., Oct. 5 
Psalm 119:49-56 
Deuteronomy 5:1-21 
1 Peter 2:4-10 

Tues., Oct. 6 
Psalm 119:49-56 
Deuteronomy 5:22-6:3 
2 Corinthians 5:17-21 

Wed., Oct. 7  

Psalm 119:49-56 
Deuteronomy 6:10-25 
John 11:45-57 

Thurs., Oct. 8 
Psalm 106:1-6, 19-23 
Exodus 24:1-8 
1 Peter 5:1-5, 12-15 

Fri., Oct. 9 
Psalm 106:1-6, 19-23 
Exodus 24:9-11  
James 4:4-10 

Sat., Oct. 10 
Psalm 106:1-6, 19-23 
Exodus 24:12-18  
Mark 2:18-22  

Sun., Oct. 11 

Nineteenth Sunday after Pentecost 
Exodus 32:1-14 
Psalm 106:1-6, 19-23 
Philippians 4:1-9 
Matthew 22:1-14 

Mon., Oct. 12  

Psalm 97 
Exodus 32:15-35  
Jude 17-25 

Tues., Oct. 13  
Psalm 97 
Exodus 33:1-6 

Philippians 3:13-4:1 

Wed., Oct. 14  
Psalm 97 
2 Kings 17:7-20  
John 6:25-35 

Thurs., Oct. 15  
Psalm 99 
Exodus 33:7-11 
3 John 9-12 

Fri., Oct. 16  

Psalm 99 

Exodus 31:1-11  
1 Peter 5:1-5 

Sat., Oct. 17 
Psalm 99 
Exodus 39:32-43  
Matthew 14:1-12 

Sun., Oct. 18 
Twentieth Sunday after Pentecost 
Exodus 33:12-23 
Psalm 99 
1 Thessalonians 1:1-10 
Matthew 22:15-22 

Mon., Oct. 19 
Psalm 63:1-8 
Exodus 40:34-38 
Revelation 18:1-10, 19-20 

Tues., Oct. 20  

Psalm 63:1-8  
Numbers 12:1-9  
Revelation 18:21-24  

Wed., Oct. 21 
Psalm 63:1-8 
Numbers 13:1-2, 17-14:9 
Matthew 17:22-27 

Thur., Oct. 22 
Psalm 90:1-6, 13-17  
Deuteronomy 31:14-22  
Titus 1:5-16 

Fri., Oct. 23 
Psalm 90:1-6, 13-17  
Deuteronomy 32:1-14, 18 
Titus 2:7-8, 11-15 

Sat., Oct. 24 
Psalm 90:1-6, 13-17 
Deuteronomy 32:44-47 
John 5:39-47 

Sun., Oct. 25 
Twenty-first Sunday after Pentecost 
Deuteronomy 34:1-12 
Psalm 90:1-6, 13-17 
1 Thessalonians 2:1-8  
Matthew 22:34-46 

Mon., Oct. 26 
Psalm 119:41-48  
Numbers 33:38-39  
James 2:8-13 

Tues., Oct. 27  
Psalm 119:41-48  
Exodus 34:29-35  
James 2:14-26 

Wed., Oct. 28  
Psalm 119:41-48 
Deuteronomy 26:16-27:7 
Matthew 19:16-22 

Thurs., Oct. 29 
Psalm 107:1-7, 33-37 
Joshua 1:1-11  
Romans 2:17-29 

Fri., Oct. 30 
Psalm 107:1-7, 33-37 
Joshua 2:1-14 
2 Peter 2:1-3 

Sat., Oct. 31 
Psalm 107:1-7, 33-37 
Joshua 2:15-24  
Matthew 23:13-28 

Revised Common Lectionary Daily Readings, copyright © 2005 Consultation on Common Texts. 
commontexts.org. Used by permission. This resource may be reproduced by congregations for their 
own worship and educational activities. Provided by the Southern New England Conference, UCC 
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 Rev. Wallace A. Hurd IV, Senior Pastor 
 Pastor@WilbrahamUnitedChurch.org   

 Ext. 103 
 
 

 Rev. Paul B. Nesbit, Associate Pastor 
ChristianEd@WilbrahamUnitedChurch.org 

Ext. 105 
 
 

Mark Jacobson, Director of Music Ministries  
 markjacobson104@gmail.com  

Ext. 106 
 
 

 Eric True, Custodian 
 WUCBuilding@WilbrahamUnitedChurch.org 

 Ext. 107 
 
 

Betsy Johnsen,  Bookkeeper 
Bookkeeper@WilbrahamUnitedChurch.org 

Ext. 100 
 
 

Aimee Walat,  Administrative Assistant 
 Admin@WilbrahamUnitedChurch.org 

Ext. 100 
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